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	Action

	1.
a)

b)


	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND NOTICES  

Chris Kiernan, Interim Director for Commissioning, Education and Lifelong Learning, and Clare Kershaw, Head of Commissioning, Education and Lifelong Learning, and the Area Chairs welcomed those present to the meetings, extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:

South

Elizabeth Benjeddi

South Green Juniors 

Acting

Emma Bloomfield

Whitmore Primary

Clare Branton

Willowbrook Primary 

Jennifer Brizman

Northlands Juniors

Luke Bulpett


Kingswood Infants & Nursery

Nera Butcher


Hogarth Primary

Kam Dunne


Pitsea Juniors 


Acting

Helen French

Kents Hill Juniors  

Chris Hayes


Winter Gardens Primary 

Andy Howe


Holt Farm Juniors (Executive Headteacher)

Kerry Jones


The Phoenix Primary 

Emma Lane


Leigh Beck Infant & Nursery

Steve Mackay

Stambridge Primary

Ingrid Nicholson

Doddinghurst Infants

Katherine Stephenson
St Katherine’s CE Primary, Canvey

Sally Taggart


St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield  

Fiona Taylor


Lubbins Park Primary

Sean Tobin


The Willows Primary (Executive Headteacher)

Maxine Woods                    Rochford Primary (Head of School – autumn term)

North East    

Dave Bridge


Stanway Fiveways Primary

Toby Bull


The Bishop William Ward CE Primary 

Rick Cranfield

Heathlands CE Primary 

Christian Davies

Kirby Primary Academy

Sinead Harper 

Unity Academy

Kathy Maguire-Egan
Oakwood Infants 

Jude Nash


Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

Anthony Welch

Holland Park Primary 

Serena Williams

Parsons Heath CE Primary

Acting

Amanda Woolmer

Mistley Norman CE Primary 

West
      


John Clements 

Takeley Primary (Executive Headteacher)

Mary Evans 


St James’ CE Primary, Harlow (Executive Headteacher)

Elizabeth Gelston 

The Downs Primary and Nursery 

Sophie Laing              
Little Parndon Primary 

Bozena Laraway

Latton Green Primary (Executive Headteacher)

Andy Lucas


Chigwell Primary 

Christine Peden

Pear Tree Mead Primary 

Stuart Pope


Cooks Spinney Primary 

Marios Solomonides   
Freshwater Primary Academy 

Christine Spain

Matching Green CE Primary (Acting Headteacher) 

Adam Vincent

Buckhurst Hill Primary 

Kevin Watts


Great Dunmow Primary 

Mid 
        

Peter Anderson

Larkrise Primary 


Acting

Dawn Baker


Lawford Mead Infant & Nursery

Stewart Caplen

Silver End Primary 

Karen de Pietro

Gosfield Primary 

Sarah Ginzler-Mayer
St Francis Catholic Primary (Executive Headteacher)

Tracy Hailstone-Ahern
Templars Primary & Nursery 

Victoria Kendell

Trinity Road Primary

Alison Kerrell


Great Bardfield Primary

Linda McSweeney

St Pius X Catholic Primary 

Amanda Reid

Perryfields Infants


Acting

Penny Smith


Rivenhall CE Primary (Executive Headteacher)

Marie Staley


Moulsham Juniors

Jacqueline Wragg

Terling CE Primary 

Justin Wrench

Shalford Primary 

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who are retiring or leaving their current post at the end of term:

South

Jeremy Crook 

Runwell CE Primary

North East    

Joan Dear 


Frinton-on-Sea Primary

West

Linda Wiskin        
           Moreton CE Primary     


Mid

Anthea Kenna 

The Cathedral School   

Claire Newson

Roxwell CE Primary 


	

	2.
	SUCCESSES, CHALLENGES AND PRIORITIES 
Chris Kiernan, Interim Director for Commissioning, Education and Lifelong Learning
Chris Kiernan congratulated headteachers on the notable improvements in Essex, and noted that in relation to attainment, every key stage is “green”.

Early Years Foundation Stage is up 9 points from last year and Essex is now in the second quartile nationally (60th of 154 LAs). 62% of children are “school ready” and Essex is better than average.

Key Stage 2 is up 4 points and Essex is now in the second quartile nationally, 50th out of 154 LAs.

Around 14,000 pupils are now attending good or better schools in Essex. Chris argued that the commissioning of provision and support is good in the authority. Last year 29 schools dropped from Grades 1 and 2 to 3, but overall the grades for schools across the County improved. 76% of schools are now good or better, but this compares with the national average of 80% so there is still work to be done.

Chris gave great credit to primary headteachers, staff, governors and pupils, but suggested that the Local Authority has also paid a key part. The LA has a statutory function to quality assure and intervene in failing schools and the role that it has played, including identifying and supporting schools causing concern and, where necessary issuing Warning Notices, has had a marked impact on school outcomes. Chris felt that the move to the LA being a commissioner rather than provider of support and services has been beneficial. 

Chris noted that he has shared his eight priorities for Essex, and the key ones include:
· Early Years and Children’s Centres

· The imminent school improvement inspection of the LA by Ofsted. He noted that during this inspection there are likely to be a number of schools that are inspected as part of the focused school inspection strategy. The LA school inspection framework was published on 12 November, and it was noted that the grading of LAs (formerly adequate or inadequate) has been removed. 

· SEND strategy and capital plans

SEND capital plan

Chris noted that he has concerned about the plans for to the  use of the £42m of capital top-sliced from the DSG and feels that there has been insufficient strategic planning to be confident that the project will be successful. 

He reminded the Executive that the current cost of a placement for a child with special needs outside the County is £80,000; the equivalent cost in Kent is just £40,000. Chris argued that this is untenable and the clear aim is to educate more (or all) of Essex pupils in Essex schools.

He has commissioned Ralph Holloway, Elaine White and Liz Cornish for 2 days each a work to interrogate the SEN Strategy, including in undertaking an audit of every child who has been placed out of county, and consideration of what provision would have been needed to keep that child in Essex. The audit has identified a number of reasons that children have been placed out of county (or in independent schools) including:
· Outcome of tribunals

· Lack of mental health provision

· Inadequate therapeutic support, including speech and language

· Lack of parental confidence in Special Schools

· Pupils excluded from Special Schools (already 3 this year as opposed to just one last year)

· Special School provision has no capacity

· LA assessment systems

· Special or Mainstream schools unable to manage behaviour. 

Chris noted that he does not feel it is acceptable to retain the £42m funding until firm plans are in place and he plans to propose to the Schools Forum that this funding is returned to schools within the 2014/15 budget.

He feels that there are some “quick wins” in relation to provision for children who cannot cope with being educated within mainstream schools, including developing the GROW and restart projects and introducing these in more schools. He stated that there is currently sufficient capital funding in the LA budget to support the development of such projects. He argued that funding must be provided to provide therapeutic support within these units, but conceded that this is unlikely to be found from the Health service budget. 

Future GROW and re-start settings linked to mainstream schools should be more attractive as future funding will be offered for several years, rather than on a year on year basis which makes current projects difficult to sustain. A Headteacher asked whether having additional provision on a school site, where a child can access mainstream lessons for part of the time, would take KS1 classes over 30? It was accepted that this could impact on occasional lessons, but that the projects would have additional resources to support the teaching and learning of these pupils. 
The LA recognises that there is specific additional need in some areas, e.g. a need for autism support in Colchester, Tendring, and Harlow and a need for PRU provision in Basildon. Headteachers argued that schools need more outreach support from Special Schools, where the specialist knowledge is centred. 

	

	3.
	AN OVERVIEW OF THE COUNTY’S RESULTS, INCLUDING OFSTED UPDATE 

Clare Kershaw and Alison Fiala 
There were 158 primary inspections in 2013/14. Within the overall profile the following movement occurred:

36 schools improved and moved into the good-outstanding grade, of these:

· 32 moved to good

· 4 moved to outstanding (one from inadequate)

29 schools moved from good/outstanding to requires improvement/inadequate:

· 26 schools moved from grade 2 to 3

· 2 schools moved from grade 2 to 4

· 1 school moved from grade 1 to 4

Common themes within RI school inspections included:

· Most able

· Writing

· Middle leaders

· Marking and feedback

· Governance

Profile – Autumn term 2014

To date (November) there have been 24 primary school inspections

Common themes among those schools that moved from “good” to “requires improvement” included:

· Most able

· Writing

· Phonics

· SEN progress

· Quality of teaching

· Middle leaders

· Governance

· Early years

Common themes among those schools that moved from “requires improvement” to “good” included:

· Leadership 

· Tracking and progress

· Quality of teaching

· Gaps closed

· Governance

· Early years

· Behaviour for learning

There are now 15 Teaching School Alliances in Essex. The Local Authority met with representatives last term to share intelligence and good practice. The impact of the Teaching Schools is starting to impact positively on Essex data.


	

	4. 

	NEW CURRICULUM – ASSESSMENT 2014 AND BEYOND 
Chris Smith, Head of Education Technology and Business Development 
Chris advised that 98% of Essex schools use Target Tracker, but this is just 15% of national. The newest version was published on at the beginning of November. 
For a regular update on progress of the Target Tracker tool, go to www.targettracker.org/assesswithoutlevels 

The aim of the tool is

· to develop a consistent assessment and tracking system in line with the requirements of NC 2014 and National Assessment 2016

· Covers all curriculum but assessment criteria developed for English, Maths, Science and Computing – and will eventually include the opportunity to add new subjects as schools wish.

· Created to ensure smooth transition for Target Tracker users and be attractive for those who don’t currently subscribe.

The tool includes a number of exemplification statements, but Chris is keen to add more and asked headteachers to share examples from their schools that would create a national “library” of exemplar statements.

Target Tracker will:
· Have the facility to record performance descriptors and judgement

· Record all statutory tests across EYFS to KS2
· Record the new baseline test

· Record non-statutory tests/results correlated with teacher assessments

· Create suitable reports for parents, children, teachers, middle managers, SENCos and governors

· Aid the collection and linkage of Target Tracker Multi information (see below).

Development challenges and questions have included:

· Managing assessment of mixed age groups

· How to set performance management targets

· Progress for the less able

· How to show close progress for under-achievers and all children, correlating both levels and steps

· Are we putting a cap on the more able child’s development?

· The relationship of P-scales and beyond

· Moderation across the school

· Developing the understanding of parents, children and governors

· Reporting to governors

Chris reassured heads that the new tool will retain all of the old levels and reports, to run concurrently with the new curriculum system. He advised, however, that the two should not overlap as the expectations of progress and attainment are different.  The presentation demonstrated the types of reports that will be generated, using a 6 steps system of acquisition of knowledge and skills over the year.

Chris referred to a number of other programmes that are being developed including:

Target Tracker Multi

A tool which enables groups of schools to contrast and compare results. The anticipated cost of this is £500 per consortium plus £100 per school.

Test Analysis 

· Identifies strengths and weaknesses/gaps in provision

· Encourages and develops assessment capable learners

· Includes SATs and Rising Stars templates. Alternatively schools can create their own.

School Effectiveness Plus 

· Identify what the keys are to your improvement and how to make them.

· Trawl of national and international research on what makes schools effective

· Linking the collection of data,  360 diagnostic  review of stakeholders

· Dashboard to review all data collection

· Supported self evaluation against 25 key criteria

· Correlated with OFSTED

A number of headteachers gave brief presentations about how they have introduced and are developing the new Target Tracker system in their schools:

Helen French, Kents Hill Juniors, explained the introduction of TT, noting that they have reduced the “levels” to just 3 steps rather than using the 6 suggested by the Target Tracker system. 

Nick Hutchings, St John’s CE Primary, Colchester, noted that his school has introduced the new system, but not without some teething problems. They are no longer using levels. Nick stressed that the key issue is to ensure that assessment is consistent across the school. 
Chris advised that the most important first step to ensure that the system works well and effectively, is to make sure that teachers understand the new curriculum and the outcomes that each year group is expected to achieve.

	

	5.
	SOCIAL CARE –UPDATE

Mark Stancer (South meeting)

Alastair Gibbons (North East meeting)

Richard Powell (West meeting)

Russell Howard (Mid meeting) 

Leadership

· Helen Lincoln is now Executive Director People Operations.
Helen now has responsibility for Family Operations and additionally, adult social care.

· Alastair Gibbons, Director for Local Delivery, North will be leaving, to become the Executive Director Children’s Services Birmingham City Council, from January. 
Disabled Children’s Social Work Services

From December 2014:

· The four Children with Disabilities and Children’s Sensory Teams will be replaced.

· 0-15 and 16-25 teams are being set up in each Quadrant.

· Staff from the Children’s Sensory Team will be moved to the new teams.

Contacting Family Operations

From Spring 2015…

The Early Help and Advice Hub will merge, to give:

· Single point of contact

· Quicker access to the right person 

Other News

· The number of children with child protection plans is stable (just under 400).

· Core group training has been well received.

· The number of children in care is stable (1100).

· The Pupil Premium for children in care is held by Cathryn Adams for extra provision in PEP

· Early Intervention services to be tendered and in place from May 15 for 2 years

Child Sexual Exploitation
· Exploitative situations, contexts and relationships where young people receive something as a result of them performing and/or others performing on them, sexual activities
· Use of technology
· In all cases, those exploiting the child/young person have power over them
· Violence, coercion and intimidation are common 

CSE warning signs

S exual health and behaviour 

A bsent from school or repeatedly running away 

F amilial abuse and/or problems at home 

E motional and physical condition 

G angs, older age groups and involvement in crime 

U se of technology and sexual bullying 

A lcohol and drug misuse 

R eceipt of unexplained gifts or money 

D istrust of authority figures

Prevention

If you have concerns:

· Notify CSETT at Essex Police using the standard form 

· Contact the Early Help and Advice Hub OR IRT

· Alert your school nurse

Develop pupil awareness

CSE Champions - contact Kay.Harrop@essex.gov.uk 


	

	6.
	HUMAN RESOURCES UPDATE - CHILDCARE DISQUALIFICATION REGULATIONS 
Nicki Harris (South, West and Mid meeting)

Edwin Parsons and Nigel Sawyer (North East meeting) 

The child protection arrangements in place for all pupils, including the checks which schools must make to identify risks to children and to make informed decisions about the suitability of individuals to work in schools, are set out in the Department’s Keeping children safe in education (KCSIE) guidance. When appointing staff, schools must check: police records; police intelligence; Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) barring lists; and for anyone that is appointed to teach, that they are not prohibited from doing so by the Secretary of State.

The HR representatives explained that just before half term the DfE issued supplementary advice to Keeping Children Safe in Education – Childcare Disqualification Requirements, detailing a new requirement for childcare disqualification checks to be carried out on relevant staff working in schools and academies. The Department for Education has published this advice as a supplement to the Keeping children safe in education statutory guidance to help schools understand the requirements placed on them by childcare legislation. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/362919/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_childcare_disqualification_requirements_-_supplementary_advice.pdf
These checks arise from the Childcare (Disqualification) Regulations 2009, which in turn arose out of the Education Act 2006.  

The Regulations prohibit anyone who is disqualified themselves under the Regulations, or who lives in the same household as a disqualified person, from working in a relevant settings, including in schools.

What are relevant staff and relevant settings?

The following categories of staff in nursery, primary or secondary school settings are covered by the Childcare (Disqualification) Regulations 2009. 

· staff who work in early years provision (including teachers and support staff working in school nursery and reception classes); 

· staff working in later years provision for children who have not attained the age of 8 including before school settings, such as breakfast clubs, and after school provision; 

· staff who are directly concerned in the management of such early or later years provision. 

The Regulations refer to employing a person “in connection with” these provisions and we therefore conclude that:

In Infant and Nursery Schools - All staff will be covered
Primary/Junior Schools - All staff are covered as it is unlikely in such settings that staff are always exclusively working with those over the age of 8.

Secondary Schools - will need to undertake checks on relevant staff (including managers) where any services are provided where under 8s may be in attendance eg childcare facilities, before or after school clubs 

Who is disqualified?

A person is disqualified if any of the following apply:

· they have been cautioned for, or convicted of certain violent or sexual criminal offences against  adults and any offences against children;

· they are the subject of an Order, direction or similar in respect of childcare, including orders made in respect of their own children’

· that have had registration refused or cancelled in relation to childcare of children’s homes or have been disqualified from private fostering;

· they live in the same household where another person who is disqualified lives or works (disqualification ‘by association’).  This means that the householder has an order, restriction, conviction, caution etc. set out in the Legislation.  It is accepted that staff may not necessarily know this information – the declaration requires them to answer “to the best of their knowledge” 

Full details of what constitutes “disqualification” are in the Schedules to the Regulations http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2009/1547/contents/made.

What should schools do now?

There are four key actions required 

1. All relevant staff in relevant settings must be asked to complete a declaration as soon as possible, affirming that they are not disqualified.  A declaration form is attached.  Schools should print the Schedules to the Regulations (which detail the disqualification orders, offences etc) and make these available for staff (either with each form or in a central place) for reference.  

2. Schools should contact their Link HR Advisor (or anyone in the team) immediately if they

i. know now of anyone in their employment who is or may be disqualified

ii. receive a positive declaration from any member of staff

Anyone who is disqualified will need to be immediately removed from the relevant setting (probably through suspension in the case of employees) and OFSTED must be notified within 14 days.

3. All short-listed candidates in relevant settings, from this point onwards, must be required to complete the declaration and DBS certificates should be checked with reference to list of relevant offences in the Act (Schedules 2&3).  

4. Schools must ensure that any external agency providing relevant staff in relevant settings carry out these checks prior to placing them in the school.

The Pre-Employment Checks Procedure is being updated accordingly.

Schools will need to set a short deadline for the return of the form – one week would be reasonable.  Where a member of staff does not complete and return the form, it may be necessary to take action to remove them from work.  Schools were advised to seek HR Advice in these cases.

Disqualified Workers

The Education HR team will support schools in dealing with cases where a disqualified person is identified.  A disqualified person can apply to OFSTED for a waiver.  http://www.ofsted.gov.uk/resources/applying-waive-disqualification-early-years-and-childcare-providers
OFSTED may grant a full or partial waiver, including a waiver that would allow an individual to work in a relevant school setting.  Whilst a waiver application is under consideration the individual must not continue to work in these settings.

Where a waiver is not granted, the employee will need to be dismissed unless redeployment options are available.

It was confirmed that it is not yet a requirement for the check to be included on the Single Central Record (and Ofsted inspectors have not yet been briefed on the regulations) but in time this may be good practice.

It was confirmed that HR have contacted the Unions and have informed them of the advice that they are giving schools. Nicki noted that Essex HR has been quicker to act than some other LAs; colleagues in other counties have not all instructed their schools to carry out the process of asking staff to self-declare their situation,

Frequently Asked Questions are being produced and updated on a daily basis and HR noted that these will be sent to headteachers whenever available. These include advice about governors, volunteers, external providers and contractors, as well as school staff.

EPHA has expressed strong concerns about the requirements and the potential implications for schools and impact on the education of children across the county. The Executive has asked Chris Kiernan to make representations to the DfE on behalf of Primary Headteachers, and has also contacted the NAHT. In addition, a model letter has been circulated to headteachers, who can send this to their local MP, Nicky Morgan etc protesting at the requirements for schools to undertake this process and to risk the livelihood of their staff. It was stressed that EPHA believes strongly that schools must put the safety of pupils at the top of their list of priorities, but it is unclear as to how this additional check will improve the safety of under-eight year olds in school.  


	

	7.
	PUPIL PREMIUM – CHILDREN IN CARE 

Cathryn Adams, Head of Virtual School 

Cathryn Adams (CA), the Virtual Head for Children in Care (CIC) gave an update on how well Essex schools have “closed the gap” for children in care: she noted that in Key Stage 1 the gap has narrowed quite well, with the exception of writing, in KS2 the gap is “okay”, whilst in KS4 the gap has widened significantly. 

She reminded headteachers that, two years ago, an All-Party Parliamentary Group was established to look at the provision and outcomes for CIC. That group suggested 80 recommendations, one of which was to make the role of a Virtual Head mandatory in each Local Authority. Guidance has been issued to every Virtual Head giving details of their functions and the expectations of the role.  The CIC allowance has increased to £1,900 per child, and they are now eligible from the first day in care. The Government decided to give this budget to the Virtual Schools Head. There is an assumption that this will be passed to the eligible child, but this should be based on their individual needs.

The current system in Essex is linked to the CLA tracker. There must be a clear link between the Personal Education Plan (PEP) and the intended use of the Pupil Premium Grant. This funding should not be used to provide what a child with a Statement has an entitlement, so the PPG should be used to provide additional educational support. CA confirmed that, if necessary, there may be a discussion with the school to ensure that the PPG is being used for its intended purpose. CA confirmed that any money that is not spent by the Virtual Headteacher is returned to the DfE, but this is not likely to happen.

CA noted that HMIs are looking in detail at the outcomes and progress of children in care and will also check to ensure that the PPG Is being effectively used by schools. She noted that schools are expected to know who the Virtual Head is in their Local Authority.  She referred to the Sutton Trust report which provides good advice on what interventions and strategies are effective when trying to raise attainment. 

The Executive discussed the appropriate use of the fund to support the educational outcomes for a CIC, but noted the difficulty of managing different LA approaches; for example, a headteacher in the South of the county explained that Southend Authority is happy for the PPG to be used for extra-curricular activities and equipment, whilst Essex expects foster parents to fund that type of activity, from within their budgets. CA AGREED to provide an exemplar model of a PEP, showing examples of the agreed use of PPG funding.

 
	

	8.
	ATTENDANCE 

Julie Weddell, EWS County manager
Natasha Taylor and James Hutchings – Legal Services 

Penalty Notices:

Pilot Update

359 referrals were received during the period between 02/06/14 - 25/07 /14.  Of those, 153 were for School Attendance Meeting to be convened and 206 were for warning letter to be sent (57% Warning Letter requests, 43% SAM requests).   

Verbal feedback from both schools and EWS staff has been very positive.  We will be analysing the outcomes and collecting formal feedback from schools during January.
The process can be found at this link: 

https://schools-secure.essex.gov.uk/pupils/sen/Education%20Welfare%20Service/Pages/Pilot-for-Penalty-Notices.aspx
Code of Conduct
The Essex Code of Conduct for issuing penalty notices, which details criteria, can be found at the following link: 

https://schools-secure.essex.gov.uk/pupils/sen/Education%20Welfare%20Service/Pages/PenaltyNoticesForParentsOfTruants.aspx 

The Code of Conduct is reviewed annually and a survey will be sent to schools during November to seek views on any changes they wish to recommend to the code 

There has been a large increase in the issue of penalty notices.  In 2012/13 Essex issued 410 penalty notices for unauthorised leave of absence, in 2013/14 we issued 769.   The number of penalty notices issued for irregular school attendance in 2012/13 was 282, whereas in 2013/14 it was 731.

It is important that if schools want EWS to issue a penalty notice for unauthorised absence of leave that they refer as soon as the child returns to school from unauthorised leave, within 2 weeks at the latest.

It was stressed that Headteacher's must decide what is “exceptional” leave of absence according to each case – there are exceptional circumstances. JW noted that at the EPHA Executive meeting in October she agreed to meet with a group of headteachers to discuss what “exceptional circumstances” might constitute; however, since that meeting the NAHT has produced very helpful non-statutory guidance, which EPHA members agree is useful advise decisions. The NAHT guidance states:
Any examples provided are illustrative rather than exhaustive. The fundamental principles for defining ‘exceptional’ are rare, significant, unavoidable and short. And by 'unavoidable' we mean an event that could not reasonably be scheduled at another time.

JW noted that nationally 5 million days were taken by pupils as term time holiday!
Criteria within the Essex Code of Conduct

· 10 sessions (5 consecutive days) or more of unauthorised absence due to leave taken during an academic year; and 
· Attendance is below 90% during the preceding 12 weeks before the leave was taken; OR 

· Any day of the leave falls within the month of September OR 

· The leave was taken during tests or examinations; OR 

· It is the second leave taken in any one academic year; OR 

· The pupil is in Year 6 or Year 11 

The NAHT guidance refers to Ofsted and how inspectors interpret the use of authorised absence:
· Ofsted focus is on whether recurrent absence is being addressed; only if there is an issue with this will they look more deeply into why the school has authorised absence. Concern about inspection should not govern schools’ decisions in this area. Head teachers are under pressure to meet overall absence thresholds however. 

· Where schools serve communities whose patterns of work create a regular barrier to attendance and family life schools could consider changes to term times. Where this involves changes to compulsory terms, we strongly recommend this is co-ordinated across schools and local authorities in an area. 

The Legal Services representatives explained the process of prosecution to headteachers and gave advice on what schools must do to help ensure a successful prosecution :

When refusing request for leave

· Ensure you record why the decision was made and the reasons for it. 

· Send this to the parents as soon as possible, within one week to enable parents to cancel holiday or make arrangements for child care 

· Record how and when you serve the letter (personally, by first class post – not by recorded delivery)

· Keep any further communication you receive from the parent

If the holiday is taken

· Consider whether original decision stands; circumstances may have changed
· Request to EWS for the issue of a penalty notice must be made as soon as the child returns to school from unauthorised leave, within 2 weeks latest

· Include record of attendance, which shows pupil has returned from holiday, application for leave, refusal letter, any other supporting documents/letters 

· If parent moves home at any point, please inform EWS, including after PN issued so that any summons etc are sent to correct address
Penalty notice issued but unpaid

· EWS will consider prosecution

· If circumstances change and you are going to authorise absence, please inform EWS

· There is no offence of breaching a PN by failure to pay within the required time.  The only way of dealing with non-payment is to rely upon s.444 Education Act (failure to ensure regular school attendance)

The prosecution must prove:

· The pupil’s identity
· That the pupil is registered at the school

· That the pupil is in the care of X (may not be parent)

· Irregular attendance

· The holiday was taken without leave

Good practice
· Link with local schools to minimise different practices  for siblings 

· If unauthorised, schools do not have to request that a penalty notice is issued. 

· Instead of penalty notices schools may chose to warn parents that a penalty notice may be issued if further unauthorised leave of absence is taken 

· Inviting parent into school to explain what the pupil will miss out on has been very effective in schools 

· Share information about what children will miss out on in just a week at parent presentations 
Julie Weddell, County Manager, Education Welfare, School Attendance and Child Employment 

Education Welfare Service

Office:  033301 31089

Mobile  07788745901

Email:  Julie.weddell@essex.gov.uk | www.essex.gov.uk

	

	9. 

a)

b)

c)

d)


	MARKING AND FEEDBACK – GOOD PRACTICE FROM SCHOOLS 

Andy Howe Headteacher and Maxine Woods,  Head of School at Rochford Primary, and Executive Head at Holt Farm Juniors (South meeting)

Andy’s schools are using the Effective Marking concept, developed by Greg Wallace, a former headteacher (and now adviser) in Hackney. He asked heads to consider the following questions:

· Why do you mark children’s work?
· Can you consistently show children improve/ extend learning because of your marking?
· Is self assessment built in?
· Is your marking better in some subjects than in others?
· What’s best about your marking?
· What do you want to improve?
www.effectivemarking.co.uk

The improvement in marking in both schools, as a result of using this method, was recognised in the recent Ofsted inspections. 

Rochford Primary and Nursery School
May 2013 – OfSTED:
“Marking is generally good and sometimes outstanding, particularly in showing pupils clearly what they need to do to improve their written work.”

Holt Farm Junior School, May 2014 – HMI:
“The quality of marking by all teachers has improved considerably and is now good in all classes. All teachers mark their pupils’ work in much detail, inviting them to make corrections or complete extra challenges in follow-up sessions with a green pen. This is greatly valued by the pupils, who say it has really helped them make good progress.”

The principle starting point of Effective Marking is that marking should be aimed at what is right as much as what is wrong.  Children, like all of us, respond better to praise for their achievements rather than criticism of their shortcomings.
Research undertaken by Professor John Hattie confirms the value of effective marking and feedback:
· Probably the most prominent meta-analyst in education – his work draws on upwards of half a million items of research. 

· Meta-analysis is more commonly found in medicine and epidemiology than in education - it can make very strong points. 

His research shows that the top five effective teaching strategies are:

· Students’ disposition to learn

· Direct instruction

· Instructional quality

· Students’ prior cognitive ability

· Feedback

Ofsted currently focuses strongly on the quality of marking and feedback in schools.

· In a good school: Teachers assess pupils’ learning and progress regularly and accurately at all key stages. They ensure that pupils know how well they have done and what they need to do to improve.

· In an outstanding school: Consistently high quality marking and constructive feedback from teachers ensure that pupils make significant and sustained gains in their learning.

How the schools developed – and continue to develop – their marking policy:

· Using the Ofsted judgement tables

· Thinking about:

· teacher workload

· the systems and strategies that would enable all teachers to be good at marking and a significant number outstanding

· best practice in teaching and learning

Types of marking:
Quick Mark 
· Read, praise sticker, generic green pen sticker

Intensive Mark
· Read, praise sticker, handwritten specific green pen question/task

Criteria for marking – green pen responses

1. Children revisit and respond to previous learning through written, post task questions
2. Children respond to personalised comments from teachers
· Sticker or handwritten question.

· Can be written as part of the planning process.

· Identify common misconceptions across the class during teaching or marking of the lesson. 
If a question is worth writing for a child, it is worth making sure every child is able to respond.
· Give at least 5 minutes at the beginning of each lesson to give children the opportunity to respond to green pen sticker or handwritten question

· Children need to respond fully 
Key strategies
· Marking stickers: praise stickers and green pen stickers 

· Relevant comments – Refer children back to the learning to improve/extend through post task written response. 

· Ticks

· Use of agreed marking keys

· Use of green pen stickers 

Expectations

· Red pen is used to mark work

· Work to be marked each day using the praise sticker to tell the child what has been done well for all children

· Marking is directly linked to the success criteria

· In writing tasks, mark the 5 most important punctuation and spelling errors only, where spelling and punctuation is not the objective

· Ticks used where appropriate

· Use green pen sticker for most of class

· Handwritten specific question for small focus group 

Use of marking stickers

· Objective-specific achievement stickers
· Generic stickers praising good elements of the work
· Green pen question stickers
· Target stickers
Things to consider

· Green pens provided for all children.

· Time at the start of the English lesson to respond or any other identified part of the day e.g. Early Morning Work

· Expectation that children will respond.

· Balance of whole class and group/individual questions.

· Balance of sticker response questions and handwritten questions.

· Anything else? 
In conclusion

· Thank you for listening
· Look at the books (Andy brought a wide selection to the meeting)
· Visit the website
· Go on a course
· Get some allies
· Make it your own
· Start small
· Have a plan
Gavin Bradley, Headteacher, and Ellie Eames, Deputy Headteacher at White Hall Academy (North East meeting)

Gavin explained that the school’s journey was from Inadequate in October 2011 (at that time, Coppins Green Primary) to being judged good in May 2014. 
In October 2011:
· Many books weren’t marked
· Books that were marked had ticks or crosses.
· Comments such as good work; well done and lovely handwriting were seen as feedback by the teachers.
The marking and feedback system had to be “solution focused”:

· Be manageable for teachers and accessible to children;
· Provide clear advice and strategies for improvement , challenge and next learning steps;
· Involve all adults working with the children;
· Allow specific time for children to read, reflect and respond to marking;
· Respond to individual learning needs e.g. marking face to face with some and at a distance with others;
· Inform future planning and target setting;
· Enable the children to become reflective learners. 
What would this actually look like?
· We set the expectation that each child’s Numeracy and Literacy book would have two pieces of work  a week marked with detailed feedback.
· We agreed that for some pieces of work a tick/cross would be an appropriate method of marking.
· Involve the children in peer assessment. They could do the marking for you! 
· Avoid next step comments such as “Well done you can multiply 2 digits by 1 digit. Tomorrow we will challenge you with 2 digits by 2 digits.” 
Marking and feedback in literacy – the steps

· Set a cold task. (Same genre, different context to final outcome)

· Mark each child’s work using a marking ladder.

· Devise a clear learning sequence for the unit of work based on cold tasks.

· Set a personal target from the cold task for each child.

Marking and feedback in numeracy

· Providing clear advice and strategies for improvement. 
· Children become reflective learners. 
Next steps

· Develop the use of cold tasks for numeracy;
· Greater consistency in all year groups and classes;
· Continue to develop the children’s  ability to self and peer assess with links to  the language of Growth Mindset; 
· Continue to be outward looking and learn from other schools.
Gill Doyle, Headteacher at Roydon Primary (West meeting)

Gill explained that the school has one form entry, currently 204 children on roll and 8 teaching staff. In September 2012 (prior to Gill’s arrival) the school went into Special Measures and a key issue identified was the inconsistency of practice, including some excellent teaching and others who were under-performing. 
The Ofsted judgment presented the opportunity to re-think teaching and learning across the school. Teachers discussed the potential of introducing effective, learning-focused marking. They shared existing good practice, the (strong) Deputy trialled a new approach and this will rolled out to staff. The following year has been one of continual trial and improvement. In addition, there has been regular monitoring, continual discussion, collaborative moderation and adjustment.

One year later there is:

· Consistent practice

· Staff, children, parents and governors know and understand the marking and feedback policy

· Staff and children have a deeper understanding of each individual child’s learning journey

· Children are progressing faster and achieving more

· Pupils are becoming increasingly aspirational and are enjoying the challenge of higher expectations. 

The marking itself is simple but effective. 

· Children are taught how to respond to feedback and are given time to do it.

· Literacy and numeracy books are monitored each week.

· Every half term children are interviewed about the marking in their books.

· Staff only have one after-school meeting a week and are not expected to run after-school clubs, to give them more time to focus on marking and teaching. 

· The implementation of the system has become easier over time.

Carol Gooding, Headteacher at Danbury Park Primary (Mid meeting)

Carol noted that Danbury Park is an Outstanding school. They are using the “tickled pink/green for growth” marking system and she explained how the school have implemented this; a key aspect is giving children sufficient time to respond. New teachers are given information about he school’s marking and feedback policy during the induction process.
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	IMPROVING OVERALL EFFECTIVENESS WITHIN THE OFSTED FRAMEWORK

Bernadette Rossiter, Headteacher, and Bernadette Ward, St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School, Hutton (South meeting)
At the beginning of the autumn term the school was waiting for inspection, having last been inspected in 2008. During that inspection the school was judged to be outstanding, but Bernadette knew that it would be a challenge to retain this grade, given the greater demands of the current Ofsted framework. 

The Lead Inspector made it clear that the main focus would be on the progress of pupils; Bernadette felt that this would be difficult within the 2013 RAISE report as the Year 6 cohort had been exceptionally high achieving. She felt that she needed to disprove the inspectors’ critical and initially negative mindset. 

There was a big focus on early years and the inspector wanted data on children who had only been in school for four weeks!

Bernadette received excellent and valuable support from LA school improvement advisers, who helped to normalise the process! The school had to work hard, but achieved an “outstanding” judgement and a glowing report.

Jayne Mitchell, Headteacher, Gosbecks Primary School (North East meeting)

Gosbecks was judged to be satisfactory in September 2010, Requires Improvement in September 2012 and, at last, in the first week of September 2014, judged to be a “good” school. Jayne described the journey and the inspection that led to this result. 
Julie Harper, Headteacher, High Beech Primary School (West meeting)

High Beech Primary was judged to be good in June 2010 and then again in October 2014. She referred to a document that she prepared for Ofsted: the “Less is “More” file

A file that leads the inspection by including some key documents which:

(a) show the inspectors the SLT knows its school 

(b) makes it easy for the inspectors.  

1. Personal statement (1-2 sides A4) about ‘the schools story’ from the head, demonstrating sustained capacity to improve at all levels. 

· What has the school done to act on/improve previously identified (last Ofsted report) key issues? 

· How has school ‘driven’ improvement?

2. SEF in whatever format the school judges – probably no more than 4-6 sides (and separate EYFS SEF – 1 page overview)

3. School Plan (and related action plans)

4. School timetables

5. Overview on reading/literacy/communication which acts as a guide to inspectors about where to see the school’s best practice, from guided reading to one-to-one interventions to literacy across the curriculum. 

6. Overview on Maths eg. resources/marking/CPD

7. Detail of all the classes: who is teaching and supporting; numbers of children (boys/girls) in each; G & T/ EAL/ SEN details. 

· Ofsted’s current preoccupations: SEND; able pupils; pupil premium and target groups.

8. Pupil Premium/Sports Premium spending and impact.

9. Head’s summary/spreadsheet of quality of teaching and learning – include current/recent observation schedule to assure inspectors that teachers are observed, and challenge/support is followed up. 

· Anonymous teacher PM target setting/ performance management information, related to salary progression.

· ‘Teachers’ Standards’ - make sure all teachers and support staff know the contents.

10. SEN: Local Offer; Provision Map; details of One to One/ Group interventions (tracking and impact); details of G & T interventions (tracking and impact)

11. Data: EYFS analysis (entry baseline/ end of FS /key statistics reports)

TT (anonymous) showing each class’ target setting (current progress towards 

meeting); additional information on interventions/impact on underachieving pupils

Year 2 SAT’s analysis (SEF outcomes/ FS to KS1 progress report)

KS2 Outcomes Report

CATs

Maxine Bradford, Headteacher, Mildmay Infants School (Mid meeting)

Mildmay Infants was inspected in 2009 and judged to be a “good” school. A couple of years ago staff changes resulted in a new Senior Management Team and once this had strengthened Maxine explained that things really started to move forward. The governance at the school was much improved, helped by a new governor who was very good. The clerking took a long time to sort out but is now good.
Maxine explained that she looks for external verification at every opportunity and involves her governors at every level. As part of the very collaborative Chelmsford Education network, Maxine and her colleague headteachers undertake peer reviews of each others’ schools which has proved very beneficial.

Maxine explained that her focus is on the quality of teaching and she readily admits that the school is not very tidy! For example, displays are not beautifully backed, but do give a continually changing display of the work that children are doing, and their attainment and progress.

Teachers share practice in many ways, including team teaching, peer observations, reflection in staff meetings and so on. The quality of new teacher induction is high and seen as essential. The school looks very carefully at CPD opportunities and uses the local network to deliver effective training.

Maxine cheerfully stated that behaviour is getting worse and there are 6 children with Statements in the Reception class! 

During inspection the focus was on the nursery provision as well as the Reception class. Maxine gave an amusing account of the inspection, including some of the trials that the inspector had to go through (she found him sitting in the Reception class at one point with a child trying to stuff a plastic doughnut in his mouth, and also had to contend with a small girl who refused to put her pants on because they weren’t “princess knickers”!)
The school was judged to be “outstanding”.
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	PREVENT

Tess Wisbey, Essex Police PREVENT Engagement Officer, was welcomed to the North East and West meetings. She explained that her role in the police force focuses on the current counter-terrorism agenda. The Government’s strategy is centred on four “P”s:

Pursue  - those who are already involved with terrorism

Protect – keeping UK borders and citizens safe

Prepare – for an imminent attack (e.g. emergency plans in place in public places such as Lakeside.)

Prevent – introduced in 2006 following 7/7. The key difference with this attack was that the terrorists were British born and home grown.

Lessons have been learnt from 9/11 and 7/7. The Government has brought in the PREVENT strategy, which sits firmly within safeguarding. Part of the strategy is to observe and recognise changes in people who are becoming radicalised, and picking up on the particular vulnerabilities of young people. The question is asked: could this person be persuaded to become part of a terrorism group? Tess stressed that even the youngest children pick up on the thoughts and beliefs of the adults around them.

Tess explained that there has been discussion around how the police can assist schools. One suggestion was to produce a statement about extremism to be included in the Child Protection/Safeguarding Policy and Tess agreed to develop such a statement in collaboration with colleagues in the police and the Local Authority. It was noted that it is not statutory to have a stand-alone Extremism Policy although there has been some evidence of Ofsted inspection teams asking schools about their approach and policy. 

Tess suggested that it would be good practice to have a named lead in the school in relation to PREVENT – possible the Designated Lead for Child Protection – and they should receive specialist training in this area. A one hour Workshop to Raise Awareness of Prevent (WRAP) is available and Tess said that she would be happy to deliver to groups or clusters of schools. 

It was noted that if a school has any concerns about possible radicalisation and activity, a referral should go through the normal Initial Response Team route, but it is possible to contact the police directly using a CHANNEL referral form. This should be sent to the PREVENT team at prevent@essex.pnn.police.uk
Tess confirmed that the police are also consulting and discussing the issue with Social Care, the Health Service and Family Solutions. She agreed that it would be helpful if there was information and guidance produced for parents, which schools could distribute. 

She noted that the last week of November is National Counter-Terrorism week. 
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	LOCAL AUTHORITY UPDATE/ AUTUMN TERM BRIEFING PAPER  
Refer to the briefing paper, published on the EPHA website 

http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/termly-area

Statutory Assessment Update: EYFS, KS1 and KS2

EYFS: The Standards and Testing Agency (STA) and Department for Education (DfE) have updated the ‘Assessment and reporting arrangements’ (ARA) for the 2014 to 2015 academic year. The ARA includes links to further guidance. The ARA applies to all early years’ settings including maintained schools, non-maintained schools and independent schools with early year’s provision as well as academies. Unlike other key stages for academies, the EYFS profile must be moderated by your geographical LA. You must comply with its moderation requirements. Funding for EYFS profile moderation activities for all schools rests within LA budgets. The DfE publishes information about funding allocations for academies. 

The ARA provides guidance on the responsibilities of those involved in assessment and reporting for the EYFS. EYFS profile assessments must be completed for all children in the final year of the EYFS who will be 5 years old on or before Monday 31 August 2015, although some exceptions apply. You should read the EYFS section of this ARA for information about exceptions. 

An updated handbook for 2015 was due for release (online only) in September but to date this has not been made available as at Monday 6th October. There are no real changes to the 2015 handbook expected as this is the final year for the end of EYFS profile. A new reception baseline is planned from 2016 but details of this are still to be released. 

Moderation activities to support the LA statutory duties around the Profile have already begun with a one half day training session for NQT’s and teachers new to EYFS taking place on the 26th September 2014. A further half day training session to follow up this event is planned for the Spring Term. Details will be published on Education Essex, via SALs updates and also on the new Early Years and Childcare website: http://www.essex.gov.uk/earlyyearsandchildcare. 

A one half day training session is also planned for schools with low EYFS Profile outcomes which will focus on moderation of the Prime Areas and Specific areas of Literacy and Math. Information for this will be sent directly to identified schools before half term. We are looking for schools to host these sessions which are planned to take place on the following dates: 19th November 2014, 21st, 24th and 25th across the four quadrants. If you have a space and would be willing to support hosting training this please contact Karen Musgrove on the address below.

If you have an NQT or a teacher who is new to the EYFS Profile please contact the moderation manager for EYFS karen.musgrove@essex,gov.uk to enable us to update our records of where these practitioners are in school and to allow us to ensure that appropriate training is offered and a statutory moderation visit book for the Summer Term 2015.The DfE requires the Local Authority to make moderation visits to all schools where there are NQTs and/or teachers new to EYFS.  We would ask that schools let us know by as soon as possible so that we can determine how may extra schools we need to moderate this year.
KS1: The standards and Testing Agency is no longer producing printed copies of the Assessment and Reporting Arrangements. This information is now only available online at GOV.UK. This is the final year for schools to use the 2007 and 2009 versions of the Key Stage 1 national tasks and tests. These will be replaced by a new suite of tests when the new national curriculum is assessed for the first time in May 2016. Schools are asked to consider this when placing orders or downloading tasks and tests this year. A reminder to schools is that tasks can be used to assess pupils’ levels in reading and mathematics. The order line for materials on the NCA website opens on 29th September 2014 and the deadline for completing orders is 28th November 2014. National guidance this year is that Local Authorities must externally moderate 50% of the infant schools during the 2014 to 2015 academic year. This is in addition to carrying out an external moderation visit for each primary phase school every four years. In Essex it is our intention to externally moderate all infant schools during the 2014 to 2015 academic year.

KS2:  The Standards and Testing Agency is no longer producing printed copies of the Assessment and Reporting Arrangements or Test Administrators’ guide. This information is now only available online at GOV.UK. The science sampling tests will not take place in 2015 as they happen every other year. The tests will recommence in 2016. Optional tests for years 3, 4 and 5 are no longer available. As the new national curriculum is being introduced this year Optional tests will not be integrated with the new curriculum and have been discontinued.

The DfE requires the Local Authority to make moderation visits to all schools where there are NQTs and/or teachers new to EYFS, Year 2 and/or Year 6. We would ask that schools let us know by the end of the autumn term so that we can determine how may extra schools we need to moderate this year.

We are asking for expressions of interest from schools who would like to work together to standardise and moderate levels for reading, writing and mathematics. ‘Being Confident in your Judgements’ is for teachers in years 1,3, 4 and 5 and is an opportunity for clusters of 6 – 10 schools to standardise and moderate work within particular year groups. If you are interested the please contact Jane Downes.

Responsibility for Statutory Assessment within the Local Authority is as follows:
Key Stage

Moderation Manager

Strategic Responsibility

EYFS

Karen Musgrove

karen.musgrove@essex.gov.uk

Liz Norton

liz.norton@essex.gov.uk

KS1

Jane Downes

jane.downes@essex.gov.uk

Jacky Castle

jacky.castle@essex.gov.uk

KS2

Theresa Pierce

theresa.pierce@essex.gov.uk

Jacky Castle

jacky.castle@essex.gov.uk

Should you have any queries about Statutory Assessment or moderation then please contact the above named people by email or alternatively use the Statutory Assessment email address StatutoryAssessment@essex.gov.uk.

Family Operations

Could Rotherham Happen in Essex? Developing a Preventative Approach

You will have read about the 1400 children who were sexually exploited by a gang, while the authorities did not act; so could it happen in Essex?

Well, it’s certainly true that children become victims of sexual exploitation in every local authority area: the difference is how we respond. Perhaps, though, we should be thinking that any response is too late: prevention is better than cure. 

70% of sexually exploited children go missing
Essex schools play a significant role in prevention, already. So, over the next few months we want to work with partners, particularly in schools and the school nursing service to develop best practice in awareness raising about the dangers of running away and ‘stranger danger’.

If you are interested in helping to do this, please contact Mark Campbell on 03330 137679 or email Mark.Campbell@essex.gov.uk .

Vulnerable Children’s Groups

Vulnerable Children’s Groups have been set up in each Quadrant, with multi-agency representation, to help develop our understanding of the issues affecting children who run away and go missing, those at risk of CSE, drug misuse and offending behaviour. It is a forum for sharing data and unblocking issues affecting joint working.

Executive Director People Operations

Essex has merged Family Operations and adult social care services into a new division: People Operations. The new Executive Director is Helen Lincoln, who was Executive Director for Family Operations.

Early Help and Advice Hub and IRT to Merge

We want to make sure that calls are dealt and you get to the right place without delay. From the early spring 2015, the Early Help Advice Hub and IRT will merge.

Disabled Children’s Teams Enabled

From December, the four Quadrant CWD social work teams will be replaced by two: one for children aged 0-15 the other for young people aged 16-25. This will result in social workers having lower caseloads; and able to provide a more personalised service to disabled children and their families.

In Brief…

· The number of children with child protection plans is stable.

· Core group training has been well received.

· The number of children in care is stable.

· The Pupil Premium for children in care is held by Cathryn Adams for extra provision in PEP

· Early Intervention services to be tendered and in place from May 15 for 2 years

SEN & Inclusion

As part of the Essex vision for developing a continuum of provision for SEN we are keen engage with clusters of primary schools to establish enhanced provision for children displaying challenging behaviour. We would like to develop a tiered approach to address needs identified at an early stage to reduce the length of time pupils spend out of mainstream education; to embed sustainable models of good practice across mainstream primary schools, to reduce exclusions and to decrease the number of out of county placements. I have appointed three professional leads (internal seconded officers) to take this forward with schools; you will be receiving a communication from them shortly giving you the opportunity to be part of this initiative.

Update on School Offer Steering Group:

Creating the best offer for children and families in response to the new SEND Framework in Essex 

· Ensuring all schools have enabled their SEN Information report on the school website

· Work to continue with Brian Lamb, Head Teachers, Primary and Secondary facilitators and Parent Group representatives to further develop the schools link to the Local Offer.

· Project to work initially with 12 schools ( 3 in each quadrant) to lead further development of school’s local offer with young people and their families. Lead teachers from these school will become ambassadors and support wider engagement through clusters of innovative approaches leading to better outcomes for children and their families

EWS updates  -item 8 refers

Safeguarding

· The new web-based Schools & Colleges Safeguarding audit tool is now available to all Essex schools and colleges.  It will check the strength of their safeguarding arrangements, create action plans for identified gaps, and evidence compliance to governing bodies, the local authority, Ofsted and the ESCB.  Log-in details have now been sent to all schools and information has been provided for governors through the Governor Services e-bulletin.  The audit will need to be completed by 31st July 2015. 

This is an on-line tool.  The ‘Enable’ audit tool is hosted by Virtual College’s Safeguarding Children e-Academy – the UK’s largest provider of online safeguarding children training.  For further information and the User Guide, please access the ESCB website here
· Dates for the School Safeguarding Network Groups this term are now available on the Essex School Infolink Safeguarding page -  http://schools.essex.gov.uk/pupils/Safeguarding/Pages/Safeguarding.aspx  

The meetings this term will focus on:

· School Safeguarding Audit which all schools will be required to complete (the new tool for schools should be available by half-term)  ·         

· Ofsted guidance on safeguarding ·  

· Private fostering        

· Processes in school for reporting and recording child protectection concerns 

Once again, colleagues from other services across the Local Authority and partner agencies will be invited to attend and contribute.

· Information on Prevent programme and related policy document for schools is now available on Essex School Infolink Safeguarding page.  Training for schools will be provided and details will be sent out later this term.

Jo Barclay

Safeguarding Adviser to Schools
Standards and Excellence Service, 
People Commissioning

telephone: 03330 131078 | mobile: 07775 030021 | 

email: jo.barclay@essex.gov.uk or Schools.safeguarding@essex.gcsx.gov.uk
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	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS                       

Area Heads Meetings 

Spring term 2015

SOUTH        
Wednesday 25 February            
Holiday Inn, Basildon

N-EAST        
Thursday 26 February                
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

WEST           
Wednesday 4 March                  
Weston Business Centre, Takeley 
MID  

Thursday 5 March                       
Chelmsford City Football Club

Summer term 2015

N-EAST        
Wednesday 10 June          
        
Weston Homes Community Stadium      

SOUTH        
Thursday 11 June                 
Holiday Inn, Basildon

WEST           
Wednesday 17 June             
Weston Business Centre, Takeley
MID  

Thursday 18 June                          Chelmsford City Football Club

EPHA Conferences

Headteachers’ Conference
 

Friday 13 March 2015

Stock Brook Country Club, Nr. Billericay

Deputy/Assistant Headteachers’ Conference


Friday 9 October 2015

Weston Homes Community Stadium   
	        


Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
langmead@tesco.net
01621 786359

07791 143277
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